Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP April 4, 2019

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked is any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning balance of \$148,698.12 the receipts totaled \$18,144.46, and disbursements of \$40,553.23, to bring our ending balance to \$126,289.35. Claims 7535 to 7545 to be paid tonight. Ovid asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurers report was approved as read.

Special Visitors:

• Sandy Gebhart was asking on behalf of Nemadji Resource Center what the Township would like to see around the Town Hall. They were interested in using the Town Hall on 4/26 as they will be planting in the area between the Town hall and the Askov American building. Permission was given for them to use the Town Hall. Discussion was held about the area around the Town Hall, we would like to see grass, however, the land belongs to the City of Askov so it would be their decision, the Township would not be funding any of the project either as they do not own the land.

Old Business:

• Matt spoke with Dennis Jensen who said they will sell per tom as much gravel as we need at a competitive price and will load into trucks for the Township. Gus thinks we have enough in the pile for this year. Discussion was held about just purchasing the gravel as we need it going forward, as there is uncertainty of the pit where our pile is located. The Township received two quotes for hauling the gravel. Roberts Excavating \$80/load and Melzark Excavation \$90/load. Lee made a motion to accept Roberts Excavating bid of \$80/load. Matt made a second. Motion carried 3-0. Regarding the gravel, decision was made to use up the rest of the current pile and then plan to purchase from Dennis Jensen if we need more this year, and next year purchase gravel from Dennis Jensen until we know the certainty of Swede's pit.

New Business:

- Ovid attended the Township Officer's meeting, Reese is looking over the County Zoning Ordinance, Veteran's Service Officer Mindy Sandell was there. The County is moving forward with the recycling center North of Willow River, it is only there during the summer/fall months.
- Jerry's Roadsie Mowing, LLC sent a letter of intent to complete the top cut of roadside mowing for the Township at a cost of \$1,500.00. Motion by Lee to accept, Matt made a second. Motion carried 3-0.0
- Road inspection with be conducted Thursday 4/25 meeting at the Community Center in Askov at 5:30 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt, Clerk

Ovid Jensen, Chairman